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Dear Parents/Carers 

 

As we are all settling back in to the school routines and some 

new parents may have questions, we thought it may be useful to 

resend our Parent Handbook.  It is full of useful information and 

guidance about the school and school life.  We have added a 

few new items, the latest being no Birthday/Celebration cake or 

treats to be brought into school please.  Thank you 

 

TIC+ Boys Mental Health Session  Wednesday 18th September 

Class 4 boys have been invited to attend a TIC+ Boys in Mind 

mental health session on Wednesday afternoon.  Parents/Carers 

should have received a letter home to give permission for 

attendance.  Please contact the school office if you have not 

received the letter but would like your child to attend.  

 

Maths Fest!  Wednesday 25th September 

Hopefully you have all received your invites from the 

children this week.  The sessions will be taking place 

in your child’s/children’s classroom.  The format will 

be flexible and informal and you should easily be 

able to move between classes if you have children 

in different classes. 

 

Phonics Workshop for Reception Parents  Wednesday 2nd October 

Mrs Fawkes will be holding a phonics workshop to explain how 

we teach early reading at Steam Mills on Weds 2nd October at 

2.45pm in the hall.  

 

Childhood Nasal Flu Programme – Reception to Year 6 

The NHS school vaccination team will be visiting on Wednesday 

9th October 2024.  Please find attached details of how to register your child, this is all being 

administered on-line this year, so there will not be any paper copies of forms going home.   

 

Parking Request 

Please when parking in the layby area by the main road, could parents/carers park nose into the 

grass bank, rather than lengthways.  This way more cars can fit in to the available space.   

Many thanks. 

 

Pre-school Garden Area 

The Pre-school are in need of some help with clearing weeds and a 

bit of digging.  We also have a wish list which includes some raised 

beds for easy gardening for the children.  If you have any time 

available and the tools, we would be most grateful for any help you 

can offer.  Please contact the school office and Miss Agg can show 

you the area in question.  Thank you! 

 

Diary Dates 

Autumn Term 2024 

2nd September-20th December 

Half Term 

28th October-1st November  

INSET days:  

25th October 

Diary Dates 

(including Federation activities) 

 

September 

18th Class 3 Trip to Cheddar

 Caves 

25th Maths Fest! 

26th Community Engagement  

Vehicle – from 2:30pm 

30th Rags2Riches Collection 

October 

1st Tempest Individual/Sibling 

photos 

2nd Phonics Workshop for 

Reception Parents 

4th Federation Trip for Y3/4 to 

Cheltenham Literature 

Festival 

9th Nasal Flu Vaccinations 

15th Y1/Y2 to Woodside for 

Autumn Activities 

21st Harvest Festival Collection 

(details to follow) 

22nd Reading Café – everyone 

welcome 

25th Inset Training Day 
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Class Snippets - (Article 28- children have the 

right to an education. Article 29- Education 

should develop a child’s talents, personalities 

and beliefs)  

 

Pre-school – the children have still been 

settling in and exploring the setting.  We also 

had 2 new friends come and join us this week! 

We have been super busy doing some 

beautiful paintings using the water colours. 

The children have enjoyed the outdoors 

playing in the mud kitchen making cakes and 

cups of tea, as well as playing hide and seek 

and being able to go on the school field and 

large climbing equipment in the sun.  We also 

had our first yoga session Thursday afternoon 

with Caroline!  Our sound of the week has 

been S and our number has been 1. 

 

Class 1 – Busy week in Class 1.  The children 

have been working really hard on their name 

writing each morning.  They have been using 

magic marbles to help with their pen grip and 

progress is being seen already.  The children 

have been provided with a name stencil in their book bags and it would be really helpful if they 

could practise this at home too.  We have been doing lots of taking care of ourselves this week too.  

This week was our first PE and yoga sessions and the children worked really hard to change into their 

PE kits independently and their own shoes and socks.  We have also been learning a new trick on 

how to put our coats on ourselves which the children are loving.  We have now met all of the 10 

monsters from Monster Phonics land. The children have shown the adults of Class 1 that they are 

more than ready to go full steam ahead starting next week (look out for sound sheets reading 

journals next week). 

 

Class 2 – this week Class 2 have been impressing with their role play skills.  We have been using the 

book, I Want My Hat Back, as our writing text and the children got to pretend to be the characters in 

the story.  In pairs they played the rabbit and bear.  The sneaky rabbit had taken the bears hat and 

the bear was very angry.  The whole class did fantastically in their role playing, and some of them 

were so inspired they continued this in their play time.  The Year 2s have also been very engaged 

and focused in our maths lessons this week where we have been looking at the value of 2-digit 

numbers.  

 

Class 3 have worked really hard this week.  They have impressed me with their understanding of 3 

and 4-digit numbers in maths, using the dienes and place value charts to help them.  In writing, they 

have written diaries as Heather from our book and they all worked incredibly hard to do this.  We 

played the glockenspiels in music and talked about the value of musical notes.  I am so I impressed 

with the children all trying their best!  

 

Class 4 - this week Class 4 have started looking at the book 'Goodnight Mister Tom' in English which is 

also linked to our topic of World War 2.  We have been getting to know the characters in the book 

by looking at characterisation and considering how this period of time may have felt for a young 

child being evacuated.  Continuing on this theme, Miss Barber has been looking at morse code in DT 

and the children also have found out about the wartime artist Kathe Kollwitz.  This has involved 

looking at the artist background, her style of art and feelings that her art evoke. 

 

 

 

Star of the Week Certificates 

 

Pre-school 

Reggie - for settling so well into Pre-School and 

getting stuck into everything. 

Georgie - for coming back to Pre-School after the 

Summer full of smiles and confidence.  

 

Class 1 

Rosie - for being super kind to new starters. 

Lockie - for settling beautifully into his new school. 

 

Class 2  

Brody - for having a can-do attitude in his learning.  

Delilah - wonderful understanding and inference 

skills.  

 

Class 3 

Piper - for an excellent line drawing of a badger. 

Blake - for being a great role model for the new Y3 

children.  

 

Class 4  

All year 5's - for settling in brilliantly! 
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Accessing Breakfast Club and Afterschool Club 

Please could parents/carers ensure that their child is booked into Breakfast Club and After School 

Club.  There are booking forms available from reception and Miss Agg can also email these on 

request.  For last minute requests we can take phone bookings and emails but these are obviously 

subject to availability.  When dropping your child for Breakfast Club, please press the Hall button on 

the gate intercom, state your child’s name, and staff will then let you in to walk your child around to 

the back door where there is another bell if needed.  Like-wise when collecting, please press the Hall 

button and let staff know who you are and who you are collecting, they will then let you in to walk 

around to the back door to collect your child.  On a Friday ASC is usually run from the small 

classroom at the front of the school, on this occasion, please press the button for the office.  Thank 

you. 

 

School Debt Policy – September 2024 

Please ensure that your Breakfast Club and After School Club ParentPay accounts are in credit at all 

times. 

Just to remind parents and inform new parents of our Debt Policy. 

• Bookings will only be accepted if Breakfast Club and Afterschool Club Accounts are in credit 

for each day booked.  

• If your child is a “no show” or you have not given 24hrs notice, you will be still be charged for 

your child’s place. 

• If your child is not booked in for either service, you will be contacted if we are 

oversubscribed, asked to collect your child. 

• Accounts will be debited on the same day (BC) or next day (ASC) and not weekly. 

• Childcare vouchers/tax free childcare payments should be sent in advance and your Parent 

Pay account will then be credited ready for use.  

• Breakfast club remains free of charge to those eligible for income/benefits based Free School 

Meals. 

 

Free School Meal Holiday Vouchers 

We would like to make you aware of changes to the holiday Free School Meal (FSM) voucher 

scheme that Gloucestershire County Council is currently offering to families in Gloucestershire. The 

holiday vouchers are designed to support eligible children in reception to year 11 who receive Pupil 

Premium (income-related) free school meals and attend a school in Gloucestershire, and families 

where no other support is available.  

 

Gloucestershire County Council is committed to supporting families with 1 week of vouchers at £15 

per child, per week for the October 2024 holiday.  Applications for holiday FSM vouchers for October 

2024 holiday will be open from midday 2 September 2024 until midday on 20 September 2024. We 

will be unable to accept any applications after this date. Vouchers will be distributed to families the 

week commencing 30 September 2024. 

 

If parents do not receive their vouchers by 7 October 2024, please check their spam/junk mailboxes 

for an email from selectcode@select-your-reward.co.uk, as well as ensure mailbox settings allow junk 

mail.  

 

For any parents wishing to update details of an existing application, please email 

childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk by 13 October 2024, so we can update their account, as 

details are not automatically updated. 

 

To find out more about the scheme, parents can visit our FAQs | Gloucestershire County Council 

 

mailto:selectcode@select-your-reward.co.uk
mailto:childrensfund@gloucestershire.gov.uk
https://url6.mailanyone.net/scanner?m=1smVpk-000000000ag-3wON&d=4%7Cmail%2F14%2F1725616800%2F1smVpk-000000000ag-3wON%7Cin6r%7C57e1b682%7C28220857%7C13691377%7C66DAD3C4CA89C63AC8A2141F38594C76&o=%2Fphtw%3A%2Fwtselw.tucsgo.heroregsilkv.dhoiu%2Fosay-hol-culmehvoca-%2Fsre&s=Ba919za9lZ6QI1wiXsNGF1iYZLE
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As always, please do let us know if you have any questions or queries.  We do also encourage parents/carers to let us 

know if they have any suggestions of events or activities that you would like to see in school. 

 

Our Safeguarding, Behaviour, Complaints and other policies are available on our school website  


